




 











April 2, 2018

The Board of Education of the School District of Marshall met in special session on Monday,  April 2, 2018 in the Central Office at 5:00 p.m.
Present: President Brad Guthrey  and Members Ed Harper,  Leslie Huston, Tim Schulte, Mike Mills, and Susie Thompson.  Also Carol Maher, Superintendent of Schools; Terry Lorenz, Assistant Superintendent; Linda Perkins, Board Secretary; Terri Porter, Director of Special Services;  Jim Heinzler, MHS Principal; Susan Angelhow, Spainhower Principal; citizens and employees of the district; and Kelly Melies, representing Democrat News.
Absent:  Member Kathy Green
On a motion by Mr. Schulte, seconded by Mr.Mills, the agenda was unanimously adopted for the remainder of the meeting.

Roger Blakely addressed the board on the teachers’ salary schedule.

Elaine Kelly and Jim Papreck reported on health insurance.  As reported at the March regular board meeting, United Health Care rates for the 2018-19 school year would be $535 for the flex plan, $611 for the buy up plan, and $420 for HSA account.  It was the consensus of the teachers to have the health insurance fully funded rather than raises.  On a motion by Mr. Mills, seconded by Mrs. Huston, the board unanimously approved to fully fund the health insurance for the 2018-19 school year.
Dr. Carol Maher and Jim Papreck presented information on the salary schedule.  Three areas were addressed:  

1. The base salary must be one that is attractive to the best and brightest young teachers, one that will ensure the district may compete in the market place at a high level.

2. Vertical and horizontal steps must be equitable and appropriate across the salary schedule so beginning teachers and seasoned veterans are valued and compensated fairly.

3. Advancing across the schedule by gaining graduate credit must be advantageous for the district, as well as the individual.  Programs, rather than random classes, provide a solid focus on instructional leadership, be it in a classroom or administrative setting.

The salary schedule presented had the base salary at $35,000 and a beginning teachers’ salary at $36,000.   All certified employees hired by the district prior to the 2018-19 school year, are grandfathered into the policies and practices of the district as of the 2017-18 school year.  Beginning with 2018-19 district hires, the Masters (MA) column would pertain only to individuals who have actually earned the degree and the MA+35 column will be revised to MA+40.
On a motion by Mr. Schulte, seconded by Mrs. Huston, the board unanimously approved the salary schedule.
Tim Schulte presented the MHS gymnasium design on behalf of the Booster Club.  Work will begin on the floor at the end of the school year.  The board thanked the Booster Club for all of their work on this project.  On a motion by Mr. Mills, seconded by Mr. Harper, the board unanimously approved the design.

Dr. Maher reported there has been some movement regarding the Hab Center property and more information would be presented at the April 17 board meeting.  The Central Office administrators will be attending the MASA Conference this week.  Classified staff and building level administrator pay increases, which will be approximately 1.54%, will be recommended at the April 17 meeting.  Extra duty salaries will be recommended during the April meeting also.  Those salaries are based on the percentages of the base ($35,000), as outlined in the extra duty salary schedule.  
Ed Harper asked if the administration had thought about looking at the classified salary schedule, comparing it to other districts.  Terry Lorenz stated he had been approached regarding this subject and plans to get a committee together to review the schedule.

On a motion by Mr. Schulte, seconded by Mrs. Thompson,  the meeting adjourned at 5:56 p.m. to reconvene in executive session with closed record and closed vote pursuant to  Section 610.021 Section (1) legal actions, involving the district, attorney communications, Section (2) leasing, purchase or sale of real estate, Section (3) hiring, terminating, disciplining or promoting,  and Section (13) personnel records, evaluations, applications.  The motion carried on a roll call vote.


Ayes:  
   Huston, Guthrey, Schulte, Thompson, Harper, Mills
Nayes:   None
In executive session on a motion by Mrs. Huston, seconded by Mr. Schulte, the board voted to go into closed session with closed record and closed vote.  The motion carried on a roll call vote.

Ayes:  
   Huston, Guthrey, Schulte, Thompson, Harper, Mills
Nayes:   None
The board accepted the resignations, as of the end of the 2017-18 school year, from the following: Ryan Soltvedt, Assistant Boys Soccer; Brandon McCann, MHS Business Teacher and Coach; and Andrew Smith, TLC Special Education Teacher.  
The board approved the following employment for the 2018-19 school year of the following:  Ryan Layton, MHS Vocal Music Teacher and Michelle Boland, MHS FACS Teacher.  
They were told of the transfers of Heather Sappington, NW 4th Grade Teacher to NW 3rd Grade Teacher and Rhett Rook, NW 3rd Grade Teacher to NW 4th Grade Teacher.
On a motion by Mr. Schulte, seconded by Mrs. Huston, the board approved to enter back into regular session.  The motion carried on a roll call vote.

Ayes:  
   Huston, Guthrey, Schulte, Thompson, Harper, Miller
Nayes:   None
On a motion by Mr. Schulte, seconded by Mrs. Huston the meeting was adjourned at 6:23     p.m.
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